
GOVERNMENT SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING 

January 14, 2014 

 

CONFERENCE ROOM BEHIND COUNTY BOARD CHAMBERS 
IVES GROVE OFFICE COMPLEX 
14200 WASHINGTON AVENUE 

STURTEVANT, WISCONSIN 53177 

 
The meeting of the Government Services Committee was called to order at 6:55p.m. by Chairman Ron Molnar. 
 
Meeting was attended by Supervisors Clark, Hall, Johnson, Snow and Wisch.  Also attending were County Board Chairman Pete 
Hansen, Supervisor Pringle and Grove, and Chief of Staff Lorna George. 
 
Excused:  Supervisor Dawson was attending the Youth In Governance Committee meeting. Absent: None 
 

#1 – Public Comments 

There were no public comments. 
 

#2a – Sheriff’s Office – Courthouse Security Plan 

The meeting was turned over to Sheriff Chris Schmaling.  Sheriff Schmaling distributed the Courthouse Security Plan handout.  This 
plan will basically mirror the layout of the Law Enforcement Center.  The public entrance would be restricted to Wisconsin Avenue 
and the doors from the College Avenue entrance will be closed off.  An employee entrance will be accessed from the lower level on 
the south side of the building.  More panic alarms will be placed throughout the courthouse and those placements will be confidential.  
Discussion was held regarding the need for a sidewalk running from the College Avenue side of the courthouse around to the public 
entrance on Wisconsin Avenue.  The cost for the sidewalk is approximately $15,000.  As previously mentioned, this need will 
continue to be monitored.  Phase II of this project will involve camera installation and will be discussed with the committee at a later 
date. 
 

#3a – Transfer of $97,969 within the Capital Projects 2014 Budget and authorize capital project-2014 Resolution 

Action: To approve the Resolution authorizing the transfer of $97,969 within the Capital Projects 2014 Budget and authorize capital 
project and refer it to the County Board for adoption at the January 28, 2014 County Board Meeting, upon receipt from the Sheriff of 
an itemized detail list describing the “various miscellaneous items” listed in the fiscal note Exhibit “A”.  Motion passed.  Moved: 
Supervisor Clark   Seconded: Supervisor Hall   Supervisor Snow requested a Roll Call Vote.  Vote: 5 Ayes (Supervisors Johnson, 
Hall, Wisch, Clark and Molnar), 1 Nay (Supervisor Snow). 
 

#4 – Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be held on January 28, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held in the conference room behind the County 
Board Chambers at the Ives Gove Office Complex. 
   

#8 - Adjournment 

Action: The meeting was adjourned at 7:30p.m. Motion Passed.   Moved: Supervisor Clark.  Seconded: Supervisor Snow.  Vote:  All 
Ayes, No Nays. 


